
Kent County Library Board of Trustees 

Minutes of the May 28, 2019 Meeting 

Present:  Charles Lerner, President; Elisabeth Tully, Vice President; Earl Runde, Treasurer; Valerie 

Overton, Secretary; Sabina Minney, Trustee; Jackie Adams, Director; Chris Walmsley, Staff Member; 

Natalie Lane, Staff Member; Bronwyn Jones, Finance Committee Member; Kate Lobley, BENECON 

Representative 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm. 

Mr. Lerner noted Mr. Ferreira’s and Mr. Queen’s absence. 

The agenda of the meeting was reviewed.  No changes were made. 

Ms. Adams introduced Ms. Lobley to the Board of Trustees. 

Ms. Lobley gave an overview of BENECON and the group cooperative to the trustees.  Ms. Lobley 

reviewed the benefits and plan design for library employees. 

Following her presentation, Ms. Lobley left the meeting. 

Ms. Lane arrived and presented the 2019 summer reading program to the trustees. 

Following her presentation, Ms. Lane left the meeting. 

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Mr. Lerner adopted the minutes with no changes. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Mr. Runde reviewed the budget presentation to the Kent County Commissioners by Ms. Adams and Mr. 

Lerner.  Mr. Runde noted that there was no direct answer related to the funding for the renovations, but 

that one commissioner had questioned the bank fees within the budget request.  Mr. Runde continued 

that he and Mr. Lerner had met with officials at PNC Bank related to the fees charged to the library for 

banking activities, and that these costs were being reviewed. 

Mr. Lerner reviewed the reserve fund balance report from the county commissioners, noting that due to 

the high surplus in reserves, the commissioners were unlikely to provide funding for the remaining 

renovations.  

Ms. Tully moved to authorize proceeding with the renovations by contributing $90,000 from the surplus 

reserve fund balance to match foundation funding as recommended by the Finance Committee.  Ms. 

Minney seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously. 

Ms. Adams informed the trustees that within the submitted budget, the increase to the benefits line 

was based on the current employee enrollment in health benefits, but that the enrollment would be 

changing in Fiscal Year 2020, which would leave a surplus in the benefits budget line. 



Ms. Adams informed the trustees that due to changing support from Microsoft for currently used 

operating systems several computers would need to be replaced or updated to Windows 10. Ms. Adams 

stated that Sam Simmonds would present at a later date to the trustees about the needs of the library 

and how this change would impact the library. 

Director’s Report 

Ms. Adams informed the trustees that the strategic planning surveys had been distributed that received. 

Ms. Adams reminded the trustees that the Friends of the Library annual author event was scheduled for 

Saturday, June 1.  

Funding Partner Reports 

Friends of the Kent County Public Library 

Ms. Overton noted that the Friends largely discussed the results of the book sale at their meeting. 

Ms. Overton reviewed a request for funding from a representative of the Imagination Library to the 

Friends, which was approved by the Friends.  

Ms. Overton reminded the trustees that the Friends would not meet again until September. 

Committee Reports 

Strategic Planning 

Ms. Tully informed the trustees that the committee had met for four hours on May 10, working towards 

creating draft mission and vision statements for the library, and that the committee was going to use 

the results of the survey and focus groups to see if there were any areas which had been missed. 

Facilities 

Mr. Lerner reported that the first One Day University presentation had occurred with mixed success.  

There were 15 individuals signed up with 13 attendants, and a few technical difficulties. 

Ms. Tully left the meeting. 

Policy & Procedures 

Mr. Runde informed the trustees that there was no policy to review this month but that he would try to 

have one for the next meeting. 

New Business 

Security 

Mr. Lerner noted that there had been no further incidents at the library. 



Ms. Adams reported that police officers were visiting the library more regularly than in the past. 

The trustees discussed the officer visits and after hours programs and openings. 

No further business was brought before the trustees. 

Ms. Overton moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Runde seconded the motion, which was approved 

unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:42 pm. 
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